TOWN COUNCIL MEETING
September 17, 2018

The Town Council met September 17, 2018 at 6:00 p.m. in the Thorsby Municipal Annex
Building.

MEMBERS PRESENT: MEMBERS ABSENT:
Council Members: = Mayor Hight

Glenn Littleton

Marilyn Collins

Chasity Chapman

Neil Benson
Marvin Crumpton

Mayor Hight called the meeting to order at 6:00p.m. Council Member Crumpton gave the
invocation.

Mayor Hight asked for approval of the Council Minutes from September 4, 2018.

Council Member Chapman moved to approve the Council Minutes from September 4,
2018 as presented. Council Member Collins seconded the motion. The motion carried
with the votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Collins, Littleton, Chapman,
Crumpton, and Benson.

Council Member Littleton moved to approve the Variance board Minutes from August
21,2018 as presented. Council Member Crumpton seconded the motion. The motion
carried with the votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Collins, Littleton,
Chapman, Crumpton, and Benson.

New Business

Mayor Hight stated that Marilyn Collins and Chasity Chapman needed to swap board,
due to Chasity Chapman not being able to make the meetings on Tuesdays.

Council Member Crumpton moved to approve Marilyn Collins for the Zoning Board and
Chasity Chapman for the Variance Board. Council Member Littleton seconded the
motion. The motion carried with the votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member
Collins, Littleton, Chapman, Crumpton, and Benson.

Mayor Hight asked for approval for the Resolution for the sale of the Garment Factory
Building. Council Member Littleton seconded the motion. The motion carried with the
votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Collins, Littleton, Chapman, Crumpton,
and Benson.



Mayor Hight stated he need a motion for the Budget for 2018/2019.

Council Member Benson moved to approve the Budget for 2018/2019. Council Member
Collins seconded the motion. The motion carried with the votes being as follow: Yeas:
Council Member Collins, Littleton, Chapman, Crumpton, and Benson.

Department Heads

Police Chief Barnett gave the Council a copy of his August activity report and also
reported on the Swedish Fest coming up.

Fire Chief Connor reported to the Council about him finding 2 different pay scales for the
Fire Department one from 2012 and the other from 2017. Chief Conner gave the Council
a copy of the pay scales and a proposed EMT Pay-Plan Changes for the pay scale that
was pasted by the Council in 2012.

EMT PAY CHANGES

EMT: $0.33 per hour
ADVANCED EMT: $0.50 per hour
PARAMEDIC $1.00 per hour

Fire Chief Conner explained about Kyle Prather training and Fire College.

Council Member Chapman moved to approve the New Proposed EMT pay scale.
Council Member Littleton seconded the motion. The motion carried with the votes being
as follow: Yeas: Council Member Collins, Littleton, Chapman, Crumpton, and Benson.

Fire Chief Conner asked the Council about the $9.37 call pay. Mayor Hight stated it
would stay the same and that could be looked at before the next budget.

Terry Jackson reported the Garbage Truck is broke down.
Terry Jackson also reported the quotes he had received for the paving on Peterson and
Pitt St. The quotes were for Labor and Equipment only. Town would get the material

from the County Road Department.

Pitt St. $8500.00 Labor and Equipment
Petterson $12,000 Labor and Equipment

Council Member Crumpton asked was it the same Company that paved Kristen Lane and
if so they did not to a good job.

Mayor Hight said that they would bid it out.




Terry Jackson explained that the 1988 Dump Truck caught fire and is waiting on the
Insurance Company.

Terry Jackson reported on a Limb truck he had found, it’s a 2015 for $98,295 and it
would be in Alabaster Wednesday if anyone would like to go look at it.

Terry Jackson also reported the Skid Steer is also broken down.
Town Clerk Crystal Smith no business at this time.

Council Member Littleton asked if the Historical Committee could us some of the money
they have in the account to buy some of the 150 year banners.

Littleton will get with the Historical Committee and bring it back to the next Council
Meeting.

There being no further business to come before the council, Council Member Littleton
moved to adjourn. Council Member Chapman seconded the motion. The motion carried
with the votes being as follow: Yeas: Council Member Littleton, Collins Chapman,
Crumpton, and Benson.

Robert Hight Mayor

ATTEST:

Town Clerk




